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SELECTMEN’S MEETING W @4‘05,/5

June 22, 2015

Selectmen in attendance: Ben Thompson, Paul Nadeau, Royce Heath

5:00 pm - Sue Collins:

- Pat MclLaughlin from the New Covenant Baptist Church food pantry stopped in to say he is
looking into whether their insurance will cover them having a truck at the town office once a
month to distribute food and possibly delivering food to shut-ins. They would also like to
advertise on the signs at the schools and the Rescue station. Pat will talk to school officials and
Dan Meehan regarding this.

- Asked if 425 Carl Broggi Highway was a 2 unit apartment building. Will check with the CEO.

- Discussed using the GA application to determine eligibility for Needy Fund assistance.

- Discussed abatement application for Map RO3, Lot 33-3A. Sue will contact the property owner.

5:20 pm - Ron Patch:

Discussed filling open positions at the Transfer Station for 15-18 hrs/wk. The Transfer Station Manager
requested two workers.

5:35 pm - Motion made by Selectman Heath to go into Executive Session per 1 MRSA § 405(6)(A) to
discuss personnel matters; seconded by Selectman Nadeau.

5:41 pm - Selectmen came out of Executive Session.
Selectmen:

- Discussion regarding old Town Hall.

- Received letter of acceptance from Tom Torno to continue as Road Commissioner. Selectmen
voted to accept — 3 yes.

- Received resignation letter from Royce Heath to resign position at the Transfer Station effective
June 30, 2015. Selectmen voted to accept — 2 yes, 1 abstain.

- Received resignation letter from Paul Nadeau to resign position at the Transfer Station effective
June 22, 2015. Selectmen voted to accept — 2 yes, 1 abstain.
Motion made by Selectman Heath to appoint Dan Meehan as EMA Director; seconded by
Chairman Thompson, all in favor.

- Motion made by Selectman Heath to pay Dan Meehan the stipend associated with EMA Director
position; seconded by Chairman Thompson, all in favor.

5:50 pm - Selectmen discussed possibility of hiring a part time person for the office. Bonding is
complete for Town Clerk Mandy Grenier.

5:54 pm — Motion made by Chairman Thompson to have Christine Torno balance the tax commitment as
of June 30, 2015; seconded by Selectman Heath, all in favor.

- Discussed office closure for 4™ of July holiday per to the personnel policy.
- Chairman Thompson brought up the discrepancy in hours of a Transfer Station employee. No
action was taken.



